Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield and Betty Hooper.

Polly Harvell came in to dispute the assessment on her property. She was granted an abatement.

Mr. Nekton brought in abatement appeals on his property and his son's. The appeals were denied and he will appeal to the State Board of Assessment.

Selectmen agreed to go out to the site next Thursday at 7:00 pm to review the property.

Mr. Stephen Gray asked to check his assessment card to familiarize himself with the method of assessing.

The Selectmen discussed liability insurance on the Weadick and Cal Robinson property which the town owns.

They also discussed insurance for the cemetery, which the town covers and also covered by the Cemetery Trustees. They will look into the matter.